
PM Meets Sultan Haji Admad Shah of Malaysia’s Pahang State

Phnom Penh, March 25, 2011 AKP
  Prime Minister Samdech Akka Moha Sena Padei Techo Hun Sen
met here today at the Peace Palace visiting Sultan Haji Admad
Shah of the  Pahang State of Malaysia.
  

In the meeting, Samdech Techo Hun Sen warmly welcomed the visit of the sultan to Cambodia,
through which he said the ties of friendship and cooperation between both countries will be
further strengthened and expanded, Delegate Minister Attached to the Prime Minister H.E. Sry
Thamrong told reporters after the meeting.

      

For his part, Sultan Haji Admad Shah thanked the Cambodian premier for taking his busy
schedule to receive his delegation. He invited Samdech Techo Hun Sen to pay a visit to Pahang
State.

  

The Cambodian prime minister accepted the invitation and recalled his visit to Pahang in 1996,
stressing that he learned a lot from Pahang’s development.

  

Cambodia is situated nearer Pahang than Kuala Lumpur, he said, adding that it is easy for the
trade exchange between the two states.

  

Samdech Techo Hun Sen invited Sultan Haji Admad Shah to pay another visit to Cambodia to
visit the well-known Angkor temples in Siem Reap province.

  

Sultan Haji Admad Shah, who is also president of the Football Association of Malaysia, and his
crown prince arrived in Cambodia on Mar. 24 for a private visit.

  

Following on the same day, Sultan Haji Admad Shah was received in a royal audience by His
Majesty Norodom Sihamoni, King of Cambodia.
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